KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MOTION TO CO-OPT A NEW MEMBER 14TH MARCH 2017
Members present:- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, Stephen Muir, Kathleen Richardson, Michael Buckley

The motion to co-opt David Mann as a member of the Community Council with full voting rights was carried. 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 14th MARCH 2017
Members present:- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, Stephen Muir, Kathleen Richardson, Michael Buckley, David Mann   

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh, Craig Peacock, Karen Carruthers
Police present:- PC Vicky Young – Report given

Apologies:-None
Minutes of last meeting:- Agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- 
Junction 21:-Chairman’s report. 
A meeting was held in the Victoria Hall on Thursday 9th March with Oliver Mundell MSP, also in attendance was local councillor Dennis Male, and community councillors Sybelle Reay and Gordon Patterson from Kirtle & Eaglesfield, Ian Clark from Gretna & Rigg, Isobel Tranter and John Mason from Springfield & Gretna Green, plus our own councillors Maureen Sharp, Stephen Muir and myself, plus councillor elect David Mann.

The purpose of the meeting was to convey to our MSP the concern felt by all present of the dangers of the A74(M) Junction 21 slip road where it meets  the B7076 – Gretna to Kirkpatrick Fleming.  KPF CC had undertaken a consultation asking people who had experienced near misses or accidents to provide a written account, a petition had also been available for people to sign in Moffats shop.  18 consultation papers were presented to Oliver Mundell, and he was shown the petition that contained over 90 signatures, this was retained as we know that more people will wish to sign.  In addition a video clip was shown, taken by the dashcam on Ian Clarks car, which showed him being forced onto the grass verge by a car coming off the slip road, turning right towards Gretna, a copy of this was given to Oliver.  Several present also related their experiences and expressed their opinion on what was required to make the junction safe.

Maureen had written a summary of the consultation papers, and from this it was clear that each occurrence was caused by someone unfamiliar with the area, and the majority were by people who had come out of the Welcome Break services northbound instead of southbound.

Mr Mundell appreciated the amount of effort taken to assemble so much evidence.  He had had a look at the junction on his way to the meeting, and understood everyone’s concern.  He advised that he would seek an appointment with the transport minister to inform him of the situation, in the hope that he would task Transport Scotland to make this junction safe.
Hall Insurance. 

Maureen reported that as discussed at the last meeting she asked the insurance brokers to go ahead with the free building revaluation. This has been carried out and the hall value has been increased from £602,585 to £1,121,000. Maureen and Colin discussed this when the new valuation was received and agreed that we should pay the higher insurance based on the new valuation. Our annual insurance for the hall was £920.10 and we are now paying an additional premium of £325.84 covering the period from 17th February 2017 to 22nd January 2018. 

B7076 junction at Gretna services.

Maureen contacted D&G Council using the Community Council Enquiry System on 18th January re the manhole cover and pothole at the services junction with the B7076. She got an email reply quoting a reference number 232383 but has heard nothing more since. 

Cllr Archie Dryburgh says he will follow this up.  

Chairman’s report:-

Nothing further to report.

Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

The current balance in our accounts is £8594.

Any other business:-

Maureen reported that she has received the new Minsca windfarm forms for 2017/18 and need to complete them to show how last year’s funding was spent and how the funding will be spent in 2017/18. 

She asked the members if they agree that some of the items should include the cost of repainting the outside of the hall windows, the cost of the disco for the kids Halloween party and a contribution of approx. £500 towards the cost of a defibrillator. A further £1000 towards the remaining cost of a defibrillator could perhaps come from the £5000 we are due to receive from EDF for Beck Burn wind farm where small awards of up to £1000 can be made. 

Also, Maureen has received a letter from Alex Logan, chairperson of Kirkpatrick Fleming Primary School Parent and Teacher Council requesting funding of £500 towards the cost of outdoor clothing for an outside study area. After some discussion the members agreed that we pay this amount of £500 from the £5000 due from Beck Burn since we have discretion to make such awards to local groups. Alex will be asked to complete the relevant application form. 
Councillor Craig Peacock reported that funding has been agreed to carry out work to the carriageway on the B6357 to improve drainage, this sparked a discussion about potholes, some newish ones but some that have existed for a while. Councillor Peacock also reported that phase 3 of changes to street lighting in Kirkpatrick Fleming is to be carried out. 

Junction 21 issues:-

Colin raised this again in relation to people coming off the motorway at J21 because they have left the services and are heading in the wrong direction as a result of poor signage for North and South. It was agreed that Stephen will contact the Manager at Welcome Break again to discuss this. 

Colin suggested that instead of having paper towels in the toilets and kitchen that we consider installing electric hand driers, Stephen agreed to get a price for 3 or 4 driers and report back to the next meeting. 

Stephen then talked about the 2 playparks in the village, the one behind the hall that is owned by the community and the other that is owned by DGHP. Canonbie have a group who are looking to update their playpark and equipment and Stephen has asked some parents in Kirkpatrick Fleming to start up an action group and get funding to improve the facilities. 

Stephen also talked about creating a car park for hall users at the end of the playing field and enquiries into access, planning permission and costs will be investigated. Stephen said that in the meantime the school headmistress Lorna Dempster has suggested that hall users could have access to parking in the school grounds at weekends when the school is not in use. 

Defibrillator:- Maureen asked if one of the members would be able to attend a meeting in the Stormont Hall in Gretna Green on 18th April at 7pm arranged by Isabell Trantor to speak with Rhona Mackinnon from Well Medical about purchasing a defibrillator. David Mann, a trained Responder offered to attend. Cllr Craig Peacock offered to contribute £250 towards the cost from funding he has available and Cllr Archie Dryburgh offered to give defibrillator training.      
Date and time of next meeting:- Tuesday 11th April 2017 at 7pm.  

